
 

arb.ca.gov 9480 Telstar Avenue • Suite 4 • El Monte, California 91731  (800) 242-4450 

May 15, 2023 

Martha Guzman 
Regional Administrator 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 9 
75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, California 94105 
guzman.martha@epa.gov 

Dear Administrator Guzman: 

The California Air Resources Board (CARB) is transmitting to the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
(U.S. EPA) the San Joaquin Valley Agricultural Equipment Incentive Measure 2022 Annual 
Demonstration Report (2022 Demonstration Report). The attached 2022 Demonstration Report fulfills 
the annual reporting requirement as outlined in the San Joaquin Valley Agricultural Equipment 
Incentive Measure (Valley Incentive Measure).  

The 2022 Demonstration Report is CARB’s third progress report for the Valley Incentive Measure. As 
described in the 2022 Demonstration Report, significant investments continue to be made towards 
purchasing cleaner agricultural equipment in the San Joaquin Valley. The 2022 Demonstration Report is 
publicly available on CARB’s website at the following address: 
https://ww2.arb.ca.gov/resources/documents/implementation-state-sip-strategy 

If you have any questions or need further information, please contact Sylvia Vanderspek, Chief, Air 
Quality Planning Branch, at (916) 324-7163, or by email at sylvia.vanderspek@arb.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
Dr. Michael Benjamin, Chief, Air Quality Planning and Science Division 

Enclosures (6) 

cc: Without Enclosures 

Doris Lo, Manager, Rules Office, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 9 
lo.doris@epa.gov  

Samir Sheikh, Executive Director, San Joaquin Valley Air Pollution Control District 
samir.sheikh@valleyair.org   

Carlos Suarez, State Conservationist, U.S. Department of Agriculture, Natural Resources 
Conservation Service 
Carlos.Suarez2@usda.gov  
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Sylvia Vanderspek, Chief, Air Quality Planning Branch  
sylvia.vanderspek@arb.ca.gov  
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